Family ties: How often do adult children see their parents?

Released at 8:30 a.m. Eastern time in The Daily, Thursday, December 24, 2020

Visiting with parents was a relatively simple decision for Canadians before the COVID-19 pandemic. A new infographic available today provides a snapshot of the frequency and the duration of in-person visits between adult children and their parents in Canada in recent years, prior to the arrival of COVID-19. The results refer to Canadians who were aged 25 to 64, who were not living with their parents, and who had at least one biological or adoptive parent alive at the time of the surveys. These data are based on the General Social Survey – Families (2017) and Time Use (2015).

In 2017, over half of adult children—with at least one living parent—saw their parents in person regularly (at least once per month). Meeting parents in person during the pandemic is a more difficult decision because the older population is at a greater risk of complications from this disease. For months, most Canadians have adapted their social behaviours in response to the infectious nature of COVID-19.

According to results from the crowdsourcing online questionnaire *Impacts of COVID-19 on Canadians: Parenting During the Pandemic* conducted in June 2020, the vast majority of participants aged 25 to 64 (91%) reported being somewhat to extremely concerned about staying connected with family or friends during the pandemic. Further results from the online survey *Canadian Perspectives Survey Series 3 - Resuming Economic and Social Activities During COVID-19*, also conducted in June 2020, showed that more than half of Canadians aged 25 to 64 (62%) were somewhat to very concerned about the health risks of resuming gatherings in small groups or visits between houses as the COVID-19 safety measures were relaxed.

Results from this infographic will be useful as a baseline when evaluating the impact of the pandemic on the frequency of visits with parents. Findings from this infographic suggest that prior to the COVID-19 pandemic, the majority of adults in Canada spent time in-person with their parents regularly. As the pandemic continues to evolve, future studies could investigate how contact between adult children and parents has changed in nature and frequency.

Note to readers

The Government of Canada is committed to achieving a high standard of accessibility as defined in the Standard on Web Accessibility and the Standard on Optimizing Websites and Applications for Mobile Devices. In the event of difficulty using our Web pages, applications or device-based mobile applications, please contact us for assistance or to obtain alternative formats such as regular print, Braille or another appropriate format.

Definitions, data sources and methods: survey numbers 4501 and 4503.

The infographic "Family Matters: Family ties: How often do adult children see their parents?" is now available as part of the series *Statistics Canada* — *Infographics* (11-627-M).

For more information, or to enquire about the concepts, methods or data quality of this release, contact us (toll-free 1-800-263-1136; 514-283-8300; **STATCAN.infostats-infostats.STATCAN@canada.ca**) or Media Relations (613-951-4636; **STATCAN.mediahotline-ligneinfomedias.STATCAN@canada.ca**).



